
 
Testimony of Kimberly McCullough, Policy Director 

In Support of HB 2614 
House Judiciary Committee 

February 21, 2019 
 
Chair Williamson and Members of the Committee: 

The American Civil Liberties Union of Oregon1 supports HB 2614, which would end the 
harmful and ineffective practice of suspending the driver’s licenses of people who fail to pay 
court debt in Oregon. Debt-based license suspensions trap Oregonians in vicious and often 
inescapable cycle of poverty and entanglement with the justice system. This 
counterproductive policy must come to an end. 

Debt-based driver’s license suspensions are a poverty penalty that punish people solely 
because they are poor. This is two-tiered justice system, where rich and poor people with 
otherwise identical records receive different punishments solely because of their ability to 
pay court debt. 

Debt-based driver’s license suspensions force the working poor into an impossible 
position: choose to drive illegally (and risk incarceration and more fines) in order to get to 
work or meet personal/family needs, or choose not to drive and lose needed income and 
access to education and other services.  

This penalty has no public safety justification as it is not connected to a driving related 
offense. Instead, it unnecessarily places hurdles in front of people seeking to support 
themselves and their family. This practice also harms employers, who lose access to a 
sufficient workforce when their employees cannot get to work. 

License suspensions severely impact Oregonians who live in rural Oregon and in towns 
and cities outside of our major metropolitan areas, where public transportation is not 
available or adequate to meet their needs. A driver’s license is essential for getting to school, 

                                                        
1 The American Civil Liberties Union of Oregon (ACLU of Oregon) is a nonpartisan, nonprofit 
organization dedicated to preservation and enhancement of civil liberties and civil rights, with 
more than 45,000 members and supporters statewide. 



work, the doctor, and the grocery store. This means that many drivers are essentially forced to 
drive with a suspended license because they need to get to work or care for their family.  

Criminalizing poor people and balancing budgets on the backs of the poor is inherently 
unfair and it undermines the fairness and legitimacy of our legal system. This practice 
also contravenes the values enshrined in the Equal Protection and Due Process rights of the 
U.S. and Oregon constitutions. 

For these reasons, the ACLU of Oregon urges you to support HB 2614. Please feel free to 
contact me if you have any questions, comments, or concerns.  


